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Registration is Open! 

EEAA Conference at Gulf State Park

Feb 24-26, 2022

Join the next JEDI Session

Enrollment is Open 

Help Report Winter 

Monarch Sightings 




Two Preconference Workshop

Opportunities



Keynote Speaker, Friday James B. McClintock,    
                                      James B. McClintock came to UAB in 1987 and has served as Dean of
                                   the School of Natural Sciences and Mathematics (1999-2003) and as

                                   Interim Dean of the Graduate School (2003-2005). His research has been
funded continuously over the past 25 years by the National Science Foundation and focuses on
aspects of marine invertebrate nutrition, reproduction, and primarily, Antarctic marine chemical

ecology.

His research has grown to include studies of the impacts of rapid climate change and ocean
acidification on Antarctic marine algae and invertebrates. He has published over 290 scientific

publications, edited and written books, and been invited to make numerous scientific and
popular science presentations. 

His expertise on the ecological impacts of climate change and ocean acidification on marine life
of the Antarctic Peninsula has garnered numerous invited lectures and published pieces. His

book Lost Antarctica: Adventures in a Disappearing Land (Palgrave/MacMillan) was released in
eptember 2012 and has garnered considerable national and international praise. In June 2013, a

video short based on his book was produced and released by the EO Wilson Biodiversity
Foundation that featured narration by Harrison Ford.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=meHunVXB-3c

https://player.themoth.org/#/?actionType=ADD_AND_PLAY&storyId=16207
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EEAA Conference 
 Registration

 Registration for Environmental Education of Association of 
Alabama is OPEN!

 Join us for a fun in person conference down on the beach at Gulf
State Park Learning Campus in Gulf Shores Alabama 

February 24-26, 2022.
     Click on the link below to register for the conference.

   https://eeaa.us/conference-



http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GyOiMH494Cu0WD8M1eLw0lGJpqgRpY_VUwxNVgYb1mw1qQohNl9mRJuYJaJbzJsRct4_Ez6V4Fij9CGGe89M0iDbCLj2763GZJ4yNbSD6NML00hdTVW96j-fgO7hVTzM_tUWFSjbKXcz4DIcwOzdhmCzuZbfvGXkwRxrYXwNZ3aIBYgKxsS18OAQEZsrElnCQdUPq2xUvX0=&c=3M3fv6e7OyxEA4UhdkR4KWZDxGdoSvRqc8XBaQMW5LnvL6_RoeVRPg==&ch=hACdFY0Ktn-A8MnJsh0nI66PI904ndYvJcYyYMeEyQCXAbZ-zhNK0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GyOiMH494Cu0WD8M1eLw0lGJpqgRpY_VUwxNVgYb1mw1qQohNl9mRJuYJaJbzJsRct4_Ez6V4Fij9CGGe89M0iDbCLj2763GZJ4yNbSD6NML00hdTVW96j-fgO7hVTzM_tUWFSjbKXcz4DIcwOzdhmCzuZbfvGXkwRxrYXwNZ3aIBYgKxsS18OAQEZsrElnCQdUPq2xUvX0=&c=3M3fv6e7OyxEA4UhdkR4KWZDxGdoSvRqc8XBaQMW5LnvL6_RoeVRPg==&ch=hACdFY0Ktn-A8MnJsh0nI66PI904ndYvJcYyYMeEyQCXAbZ-zhNK0Q==
https://eeaa.us/conference-
https://eeaa.us/conference-
https://eeaa.us/conference-
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EEAA Conference 
Call for Sponsors & Exhibitors!

Make the most when you attend the conference. When you register online,
choose to be an exhibitor or sponsor! See the different options below:



 
Don't Waste It!

What is wishful recycling? What really happens to our waste when it
reaches the landfill?

Join us on Thursday Feb 24, for a six-hour workshop exploring Don't Waste It!
curriculum. Don't Waste It! is an Alabama waste management curriculum guide

created through a partnership with SEEA, Chatham County, NC, and EEAA. There
are 11 lessons with adaptations and resources for K-12 learners. The lessons cover
five topics: municipal solid waste, recycling, landfills, plastics, and composting. This

workshop will empower educators with background knowledge and hands-on
activities for formal and in-formal education settings. Upon completion of the

workshop, participants will receive a certificate, some of the lesson materials, and
the curriculum guide. The workshop is from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. The registration fee is
$40, lunch and refreshments will be provided. Space is limited to 30 participants.



Alabama Environmental Education Summit

EEAA 2022 Pre-Conference Workshop
Many of you participated in our virtual Alabama Environmental Education Summit (AEES)

statewide and regional BEETLES training last year. This year, we are excited to offer a
FREE workshop to reacquaint, or learn for the first time, BEETLES pedagogical techniques

-- in person and in the field! Please join us at
the Dauphin Island Sea Lab on February 24th from 10-3 as we explore beach, forest, and
wetland habitats around the island. We will spend the day honing our observation skills,
practicing questioning strategies, engaging with nature, and with each other! After the

workshop, catch the 3:30 ferry and head on over to EEAA registration at the Gulf Shores
State Park Learning Campus. Lunch and snacks are

provided. Click here to register, space is limited.
The Alabama Environmental Education Summit was developed with grant support from

BEETLES
(http://beetlesproject.org/) to strengthen the quality and connectivity of environmental

education in Alabama.
EEAA :  JANUARY  2022

EEAA Conference 
Preconference Workshops

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc2YPbfdaQWsFEajm14ArKIS2sX7GnHJ0gMgPLmRgLWHd2reQ/viewform
http://beetlesproject.org/


EEAA 2022 Conference 
Order your conference tshirt today on Bonfire

https://www.bonfire.com/eeaa-2022-
conference/
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Order your two tone coffee cup
https://www.bonfire.com/2022-conference/

 Thank you to Jo Dale's daughter Lily  for the design



EEAA 2022 Conference Planning  
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          EEAA 2022 Conference Destination



EEAA :  JANUARY  2022



Last winter, volunteers from across the Southeast and Gulf states
provided more than 5,800 observations of monarch butterflies. This

winter, the partnership of universities, agencies and other
organizations called Monarchs Overwintering in Southeastern States is
requesting the public’s continued involvement in reporting sightings.

The public is encouraged to report monarch sightings from Dec. 1-March
1 in North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Alabama,

Mississippi, Louisiana and Texas.
Observations are entered in Journey North’s online data portal, where

they are transformed into real-time mapping visualizations of monarch
migration and breeding. Journey North is an organization designed to

engage people across North America in tracking wildlife migration and
seasonal change.

For more details on how to participate, read the full Press Release from
the Georgia Department of Natural Resources.

The attached infographic provides details of what observations (adult
monarchs, monarch eggs and larvae, and milkweed) can be reported on

Journey North this  winter. 

Thank you for your efforts.
 Susan Meyers

Monarchs Across Georgia Committee
Environmental Education Alliance

P.O. Box 801066, Acworth, GA 30101
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Environmental Education Associations -
YOUR HELP NEEDED IN REPORTING
WINTER MONARCH SIGHTINGS 

https://gadnr.org/publics-help-needed-reporting-wintering-monarchs
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Fellow Environmental Education Members: 

You are Invited to come aboard my Environmental Writing 
Journey: Would you like to go on a journey with me
to faraway places—one that takes unexpected twists and 
turns? You don’t need to pack a thing or purchase 
a ticket. I will be your guide as we travel through time 
and space, meet fascinating environmentalists, and gain 
a different perspective as I research and write my newest Eco Adventure, 
The Whales Lament. 

All you need to bring along is your curiosity and imagination— and, of course, internet
access. 

To begin this journey visit mediamint.net to read my blog, or subscribe by email to:
cldatnow@me.com  Your suggestions and questions are always welcome.

You are invited to follow Claire Datnow's 
writing journey

K-12 Educational Needs Assessment - Weeks Bay
National Estuarine Research Reserve






Weeks Bay National Estuarine Research Reserve is in the process of conducting our K-12
Educational Needs Assessment for 2022. This survey helps us to determine what types of K-

12 environmental education programs and professional development opportunities are
most needed by students and teachers in South Alabama and the surrounding regions. I am
reaching out to see if you might be able to help me disperse this survey to K-12 educators in

your region. We have partnered with South Alabama Land Trust (SALT) who has kindly
donated several prizes to encourage participants to complete the 10-15 minute survey. We

will have a drawing at the end of February to give away 5 amazon gift cards (Qty. 1 $100,
Qty. 4 $50) and two pairs of tickets to SALT’s 2022 Bald Eagle Bash.



Link to the survey: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/T5J9CXF



 If you have any questions or need additional details, please let me know. I would be happy
to type up an email or create a flyer that could easily be sent out to teachers, just let me

know what format would work best. Thank you for your time and consideration!
Best regards,

Danielle Davidson
Education Specialist   ADCNR State Lands Division   Weeks Bay NERR

Danielle.davidson@dcnr.alabama.gov
 

http://mediamint.net/
mailto:cldatnow@me.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/T5J9CXF
mailto:Danielle.davidson@dcnr.alabama.gov
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More information can be found about the positions here:
www.natureconnectalabama.org/jobs

http://www.natureconnectalabama.org/jobs
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 Dear Friends:
Last week, our board met in person for the first time in two years. It was
uplifting to be in the company of colleagues and friends who believe so

deeply in the capacity of education to create a more sustainable and
equitable world. During our time together, NAAEE Chair Mary Ford

referenced a New York Times article on “collective effervescence” by
organizational psychologist Adam Grant. As Grant describes, the term

refers to the synchrony you feel “when you slide into rhythm with strangers
on a dance floor, colleagues in a brainstorming session, cousins at a

religious service, or teammates on a soccer field.”
EE, I believe, is a source of collective effervescence. Whether we’re together
to experience the flight of an osprey, witness the flash of a shooting star, or
collaborate on solutions to community issues, a shared experience makes
all the difference. That’s why I’m excited to announce that we’ll return to an
in-person conference for the Natural Start in July 2022 in Cincinnati and the
annual NAAEE conference and research symposium in fall 2022 in Tucson,
AZ. As we do, we will remain committed to taking every precaution we can

to keep one another safe. I can’t wait to see you there!
Have a happy, healthy, and effervescent New Year!

           Judy Braus
                       Executive Director

https://naaee.org/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=27140&qid=
https://naaee.org/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=27016&qid=
https://naaee.org/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=27017&qid=
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Oak Mountain State Park



EEAA :  JANUARY  2022

Cheaha State Park
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Wind Creek State Park



Environmental Education Association of Alabama
contact@eeaa.us

eeaa.US
Facebook: Environmental Education Association

of Alabama
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